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 With the signing of the Letter of Intent between the OAS General Secretariat and the Andean Development Corporation (CAF), we are furthering a partnership between two institutions that complement each other. We hope that the process that we set in motion today will be followed by other initiatives designed to strengthen sustainable development and harmonious coexistence among the countries of the Andean region.
The CAF performs an essential task in promoting sustainable development and integration by financing projects in different sectors of shareholder countries. For our part, at the OAS we endeavor actively to foster mutual cooperation on democratic values, peaceful dispute settlement, advancement of human rights, and efforts to combat problems such as poverty, terrorism, drugs, and corruption.

Specifically with regard to the Letter of Intent that we sign today, our joint efforts will center on development of useful cooperation mechanisms to address potential conflicts arising from the complex and difficult situation in certain border areas. As part of this initiative, we will endeavor to identify, prepare and execute specific projects with a high impact on sustainable human development in the border regions of the OAS member states that are shareholder countries of the CAF, if they so request, as a manner of contributing to the strengthening of cooperation, dialogue, mutual trust and border integration at both the bilateral and multilateral levels.
In this task we shall follow the guidelines that we, as the Organization of American States, have followed in all of our activities in this field: promotion of the cooperation and integration mechanisms among neighboring countries needed to address the structural causes that underlie different types of conflicts linked to the complex border realities in the region. 

With this structural prevention strategy our aim is to facilitate and promote medium- and long-term mutual confidence-building measures as well as steps to identify and set in motion international cooperation and integration processes.  We are convinced that those cooperation and integration processes that may eventually materialize between states with common borders will generate relations of political, social, and economic interdependence that would make it harder for tensions to arise that endanger regional peace and security.
The Letter of Intent that we signed today with the CAF is also a concrete step toward implementation of the recommendations of the OAS Commission that visited Ecuador and Colombia following the events of March 1, 2008 and recommended, among other measures, “the development of cooperation and border integration mechanisms, including environmental projects, with the support of international agencies and institutions, such as the IDB, CAF, UNDP and others.”
We are convinced that the steps that we take in conjunction with the Andean Development Corporation to facilitate those objectives will be highly useful and efficient, and we trust that they will continue to expand and focus on the future.

Finally, I would like, in particular, to thank the President of the CAF, Mr. Enrique García, for his willingness and commitment, in an expeditious and timely fashion,  to bringing about these kinds of joint initiatives on behalf of the countries in our region.
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